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Monday, 02 October 2023
Eastleigh Town Centre - Cycle Route Improvements
We have been made aware of some further road closures within Eastleigh Town Centre including Leigh Road, Station Hill, Desborough Road & Market Street.
Further information of dates and diversions can be found via the Hampshire County Council website.
	Location
	Activity
	Start date and duration of works
	 Traffic Management
	Diversion Plan
	Status 

	 
Leigh Road             

	To carry out drainage, utilities diversion works (such as broadband, water, electricity cables and gas) and to implement the cycle improvements. To re-install the kerbing and re-instate the north-side pavement.
To re-install kerbing on the west side
	September to October 2023
	Full road closure and the north side pavement will be narrowed temporarily for the duration of the works.
 
Pedestrian access will be maintained 
	Diversion route plan
	 Re-programmed.

	Station Hill
	New shared use, cycle and pedestrian, crossing on A335 Station Hill.
	Monday 9 October to Saturday 21 October 2023
	A temporary southbound lane closure will be required for the duration of the works to ensure safety to workforce and travelling public.
The closure will be in place at the following locations;
Between Station Hill Roundabout (southbound) to Eastleigh Train Station;
Bishopstoke Road turning south into Station Hill.
Day-time and night-time working will be undertaken Monday-Saturday during this period.
	Diversion route and location of works plan.
	 

	Desborough Road 
	Road markings
	October
	To be confirmed.
	 
	 

	Market Street
	To install a new cycle lane and paint the raised section of road.
	November 2023
	Temporary road closure
	Diversion route plan
	 

	Chestnut Avenue at the junction of Doncaster Road and Cranbury Road
	To install a new signalised crossing on a raised section of the road
Arnold Road becomes left turn out only in order to facilitate the signalised crossing
Chestnut Avenue/Desborough Road junction closure to all traffic except for walking/wheeling and cycling
	Monday 24 July to 1 September 2023 
	A full temporary closure of this section.
Parking bays will be reduced within this section along Chestnut Avenue to facilitate the new controlled crossing for people that walk and cycle. Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times during the works. Residents will be able park within the existing parking bays outside of the working area which will be clearly signed.
	Location of the works and the diversion route plan.
	 Completed

	Argosy Crescent
	 To implement cycle improvement works
	Monday 17 July 
	Narrow lane
	 
	 Completed
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